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Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting

held at the Parish Office on

Monday 26th July 2010 at 7.00pm
Present:
Cllrs. Mrs Judith Jagger (chairman), Mrs Susan Whitehand, Mrs Rachel Banner, Mrs Chris Jenkins, and Mrs Doreen Hawkley.
In attendance:   
District Councillors Ann Doyle and Richard Deeming; Sgt Carl Paskin (W Mercia Police); Roger Westbury (executive officer)

Appendices:

The following documents will be appended to the signed minutes:

a. the Agenda

b. a report from the Chairman 

c. a note from the Vice Chairman on events

d. an updated  report from the RFO.
e. A bank reconciliation statement for the quarter ended 30.6.10

f. A report on income and expenditure against budget for the quarter ended 30.6.10

g. A report on  correspondence received

45/10
Apologies – Apologies had been received from Cllrs Tom Gray, Alun Davies and Diane Carr whose reasons for absence as noted in the attendance book were accepted by the Council. An apology had also been received from County Cllr McDonald.
46/10
Declarations of Interest

(a) The requirement to keep the Register of Interests was noted. 
(b) No interests were declared by Members.
47/10
Minutes of the Last Meeting held on 28th June 2010 were approved and were signed by the Chairman. 
Mr Phil Phelan attended the meeting as an observer and brought to the attention of the Council a disturbance which had taken place outside The Victoria on Saturday 24 July. The Council had already referred this matter to the Police. 
48/10
Chairman’s Report


The Chairman presented a written report, a copy of which will be appended to the signed minutes of the meeting.
49/10
West Mercia Police


The Chairman welcomed Sgt Carl Paskin from Rubery Police Station to the meeting. He advised that he would follow up the complaint regarding The Victoria with PC Mandy Baldwin who had the details. The Council asked Sgt Paskin if he could arrange for the traffic warden to patrol in Barnt Green from time to time and he promised to look into this. 
50/10
District and County Councillors’ Question & Answer Session
District Cllr Deeming updated the Council on the Pope’s visit in September which would include a mass in Cofton Park on Sunday 19th. He advised that 80000 people were expected to attend the event and would start arriving from 2am. Sgt Paskin confirmed that there would be a heavy Police presence at the event.
51/10
Infrastructure

Planning & Conservation


The council confirmed that it had no objection to the planning application submitted in respect of 69 Bittell Road.

Cllr Whitehand advised the Council that a complaint had been lodged with Bromsgrove District Council, the WMGO and Sajid Javid MP regarding the fact that BDC’s Planning Committee had ignored the recommendations of the District Council’s Planning Officers, BGPC and L&BPC in approving the application submitted in respect of Burcot Grange. She further advised that as the application was contrary to the Local Plan and Green Belt stipulations, the decision would be referred to the WMGO and the Secretary of State and that a final decision was expected by the middle of August.


Highways & Lighting
The chairman reported that she and the EO had met with the new area manager for Tesco and had discussed with him the proposed resurfacing in front of their block of shops on Hewell Road. He had promised to look into the funding for this  which had been provisionally offered by his predecessor.

She also advised that she would be meeting with Blachere Illumination on Tuesday 27 July to discuss enhancements to the Christmas lighting scheme.
The Council considered the proposed amendments to the parking restrictions on Fiery Hill Road which had been received from WCC Highways. The Council had no objection in principle provided that the new restrictions were enforced. The EO was asked to reply to WCC Highways making this point.

Environment

Following its visit to view the Multi Use Games Area (MUGA) in Rubery, the Council asked Cllr Chris Jenkins to look at the equipment catalogues which had been received and to come up with a recommendation for items suitable for installation in Millennium Park. An outline budget of £10-12k was allocated for this project. 
The Council resolved to accept the quotation of £6200 received from Wicksteed to completely refurbish the Little Miss Muffet item of play equipment and base in Millennium Park. The EO was asked to place the order for this work.
52/10    Community Safety

Village Watch –
nothing to report

Health & Safety – nothing to report.

Communications – the executive officer advised that the Summer Newsletter had been printed and was being distributed.
53/10    Governance

Finance - The RFO circulated an updated report, a copy of which is appended to these minutes.  Payments were approved. 
The Council also received a bank reconciliation statement and a statement of income and expenditure against budget for the quarter ended 30 June 2010. Copies will be appended to these Minutes.
Youth Council – nothing to report
Office – the executive officer updated members on use of the Parish Office and advised that both Age UK and West Mercia Police had booked dates to hold surgeries there. It was agreed that the facility should also be offered to our MP and to County and District Councillors. The Council agreed that the office was proving to be an excellent asset. 
School Governor – nothing to report.
WCALC/NALC – nothing to report
CPRE- the Council noted that the next meeting of the local CPRE branch would be held on September 7. If Cllr Davies was unable to attend, Cllr Whitehand advised that she would be able to represent the Council at the meeting.  

Events – the Council noted the contents of a memo from the Vice Chairman advising that the date for the 2011 Festival had been fixed as 11 June. The date for the Christmas Carol Service would be either December 10 or 17 depending on the date of the St Andrews School Xmas Fayre. 
The Council welcomed the suggestion of a visit for Councillors and residents to the Houses of Parliament in March or April 2011. The Vice Chairman and EO   would work together to confirm the date, book transport and publicise the trip.

Suggested date for the Volunteers’ Thank You Party at The Victoria is Wednesday 15 December. 

54/10
Urgent Decisions – none taken since last meeting.
55/10
Correspondence Received – a report on correspondence received which was not covered by the agenda was circulated at the meeting and a copy is attached to these minutes. 
56/10
Future Agenda Items – none tabled.
57/10
Date and Venue of Next Meeting – Monday 27 September 2010 at 7.00pm at the Parish Office was agreed. 

The meeting ended at 8.30pm.

…………………………………….


Chairman                  September 27, 2010 
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